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In the months since the very successful 2011 conference in Leeds, the 
Troika have met by Skype in April, May and July, at some times with 

less noise interference than other times! We are very grateful to all the 
volunteers for their many activities, making the organisation larger 
than life and leaving the Troika to be potentially more imaginative. 
Thanks to Jay Ginn and Val Saunders for taking on organising the 
2012 conference in London.  
 

As a Troika, we have: 
(a) at last progressed the bright idea for RadStats adverts the size of 

visiting-card, which advertise the group and its website, where the 
details of membership can be found, to replace the full and more 
expensive form. Please order as many of these as you can use to 
leave at any conference you are going to. 

(b) initiated a Wikipedia entry. Please search for it and improve it. 
(c) continued the RadStats blog. The blog is slow: we would welcome 

offers of bloggers. 
(d) approved Geoffrey Rendle as an extra signatory to cheques. 
(e) agreed in principle to archive RadStats materials with either 

Wellcome Trust library in London or Hull University archives. If you 

have any materials related to RadStats subgroups or other 
activities, contact ludi.simpson@manchester.ac.uk.  

 

 
RADSTATS 
advertising 

cards for you! 
Please order 50 
or more to take 
to conferences 
you go to, to 
give to those 

who may be 
interested and 
to leave on 
tables. We have 
these in black 
and green and 

will have 
others in black and yellow. We need the advertising to encourage more 
members and readers of the newsletter. Send your order (no charge) 
with your postal address to ludi.simpson@manchester.ac.uk. 
 


